MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING OCTOBER 15, 2015
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Chuck A., Maggie A., Tina A., Laura B., Alicia E., Michael F., Susan H., Jason H., Lee K., Ernest K. Brian L. and Tom M.
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 10th Tradition and 10th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Brian L. (Thursday Night Speaker Meeting, Anona East) 
Visitors – None.
Anniversaries – None.
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Ernest announced CIC is moving to Wheaton.  Details will be forthcoming.  There will also be a new Thursday meeting at the Wheaton facility.
Maggie A. to chair DuPage Open which will be on February 20, 2016.  Stated need for a speaker of 20+ years.  Maggie will look for a co-chair among the various districts.  
Jason H. attended the Area Assembly.  Elections were held.  Many positions rotated out.  Jason provided reports from various committees.  District 41 elections will be held in November.

OLD BUSINESS:
Big Book Conference will be held at Wheaton Bible Church on October 29, 2016.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
SECRETARY:  (Tom M.)   Absent.  September 2015 Minutes were approved.
TREASURER:  (Linda L.)  Absent.  Ending balance for September was $4,610.  
DCM:  (Jason H.)
See report:
District 41 DCM Report 10/14/15:
District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:
I attended the Area Assembly meeting September 19th in East Moline. Area Elections took place. Kelly Lambert will be our new Area 20 Delegate. Our Area 20 Corrections Chair Dan Lafond reported that Pink Can funds have been used to purchase literature for multiple facilities throughout the area. Thank you for getting all the Pink Cans out there Tina! A few copies of the reports from the Area Delegate, Corrections and BTG will be available at the GSR meeting. There was a motion presented to revise the current BTG pamphlet to include more info. A few copies of this will be available as well. 

The Area Committee meeting is coming up this Saturday the 17th at Lord of Life Church in La Fox. All committee members and GSR’s are encouraged to attend. 

The Dupage County Crisis Center in Lombard is moving new a new facility in Wheaton near the Dupage Government Complex. They want to continue the crisis center meetings Mike F. and Ernest K. have been organizing and also want another Open AA Speaker meeting on Thursday Nights. Chris V. from D40 has set this up and made a flyer which will be available at the GSR Meeting. 

Thank you Tom M. and everyone who helped out at the BTG workshop and also Lee’s workshop last month.

As far as the Big Book 2016 Conference goes, we have made some progress! Wheaton Bible Church has agreed to let us rent space in their facility for the conference. We will be having a Big Book Conference Planning Meeting immediately following the GSR this Thursday at Anona East. A separate reminder email will be sent out regarding this. 

Planning for the Annual Dupage County Open is under way as well! Maggie A. was asked by Area 20 Chair to head up the committee to plan the open. She’ll have some preliminary info for us at the GSR meeting. 

Our District 41 Committee Elections will be coming up next month. If you are rotating out of a position, or know anyone who is interested in standing for a committee chair or alternate spot, please encourage them to attend the next GSR meeting November 19th.

Upcoming Area Events listing will be emailed out and copies of flyers available at the meeting Thursday Night. 

Thank all of you for your dedicated service to A.A.!

Yours in Service, 

Jason H. 

 Alt. DCM:  (Susan H.)   No report.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)
Discussed lack of phone calls from AnswerCall answering service.  Reported $3,000 in Answering Service account.
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Tom M)
Bridging the Gap Workshop went well.  Will update contact database.
CPC/PI:  (Open)
 Maggie A. reviewed Willowbrook conference.  
CORRECTIONS:  (Tina A.)
Reports a Pink Can balance of $966.40.  Area is changing post office box.  Will make new labels.  Reviewed meetings attended.  Submitted mileage form.  Confirmed that Pink Can contributions go only for Big Books and literature for prisoners.  Motion to provide Big Books and Daily Reflections and 12/12s to DuPage County Jail was tabled pending further investigation on how the books are distributed.  Tina will attend her first AA meeting in DuPage jail this Thursday.  
ALT. CORRECTIONS:
(Open)  
GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)
No report.
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:
(Maggie A.)  Balance due to Anona East for monthly meeting rent was covered during the meeting.
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)
Made labels for Newcomer packets.  Clarified finances of Newcomer packets.  Encouraged more participation at the District level.
LCM:  (Ray W.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Absent.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan I.)
Absent.
ALT. SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Lora B.)   No report.
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)
Treatment will provide a case of Big Books for Good Samaritan Hospital.  Mike F. called for coordination of chair people for Elmhurst IOP.  
ALT. TREATMENT:  (Ernest K.)  No report.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Absent.  See report below:

CPC and WebTech Report:

District 41 CPC participated in the Addictions Event at Willowbrook High School on September 29, 2015.   The event was planned to share information and tools on dealing with addiction.  Sponsors included DuPage High School District 88, the Villa Park Police Department, State Representative Deb Conroy, St. Paul Lutheran Church in Villa Park, Christian Church of Villa Park and Christ Church of Oak Brook.  

Kudos to Maggie A, Mike O, Ian O, Joe P, Max S, and Jason (friend of Ian) for participating in the Willowbrook Event.  In grand AA style we had the liveliest group of all the participants.

Jeane M
WebTech Report:

A report from the valuable AA National Technology Conference, that I attended in St. Louis, will be coming for the next District Meeting.

New website visitors      509   

Total visits to our site    973

Jeane M
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K., Beth K.)
Reported that Shame Workshop will be presented on February 20, 2016 at Parkview Community Church.  Asked for suggestions for presenting Shame Workshop for men.  Discussed insurance issues for workshops. 
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, November 19, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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